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Nov 21 - Bullying Awareness and Prevention 

Week 

Nov 22 – Dental Screening (Grades K-2) 

Nov 24 – School Council Meeting @ 6pm 

Nov 25 – PA Day (No School) 

Dec 1 – Grade 7-8 Vaccines 

Dec 2 – Grade 7-8 Vaccines 

Dec 2 – Viscount Swag Day 

Dec 5 – Churchill Music Presentation 

Dec 12 – Food Drive Begins (More 

information to follow) 

Dec 13 – Lockdown Drill 

Dec 16 – Food Drive Ends 

Dec 26 – Jan 8 – Winter Break  

 

November – December Updates 

 

Dear families, 

 

It is hard to believe that in a couple of weeks 

December is already upon us and 2022 has 

almost come to a close. We look back and 

reflect on the months that have passed.  

 

2022 has been a unique year where we have 

seen the resiliency, growth, and kindness of our 

staff, students and families as we began to go 

back to our regular schooling free from Covid 

Protocols.   

 

During this time, we would like to take this 

opportunity to thank all of our students for the 

joy and enthusiasm they bring to our school 

each day. We are also very thankful to our 

teachers, DECE’s, educational assistants, 

CYCP’s, office staff, custodians and parent 

community for their ongoing commitment and 

for working hard every day to support our 

students and each other.  

 

As we enter into this holiday season, we want to 

remind parents, guardians and students that our 

school will be closed from December 26th, 2022 

until January 8, 2023. We hope you take this 

opportunity to rest and connect with family and 

friends near and far.  

 

Despite our challenges, we had a great start to 

the school year and we remain excited to 

continue to learn and grow together into the 

New Year as a Viscount Montgomery 

community! 

 

Sincerely, Mr. D. Fede 

 

 

Coming Soon in December 

The 12 Days of Festivities! 

(More information to follow) 
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MEDICAL ALERT 

Just a reminder that Viscount Montgomery is a NUT FREE School. We 

have both staff and students with severe life-threatening allergies to 

peanuts and tree nuts. Do not send any nut products to school with 

your child. Thank you!  

Bus Safety Presentations 

 

Hamilton-Wentworth Student Transportation Services, is 

providing Intertrain's NEW and INTERACTIVE school bus 

safety presentations online this year.  

 

Viscount students will take part in one of two age-

appropriate, interactive, 30-minute school bus safety shows. 

The presentations will be for students in grades K-4 and 

students in grades 5-8.  Both programs are interactive and 

engaging. Most importantly, they address many safety 

issues that must be followed when on the bus! 

EQAO Results 
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Attention Parents: Dismissal Policy 

Instructional time at Viscount occurs between 9:15-3:35. At times there will be classes outside 

on the back playground prior to dismissal for a variety of reasons (Phys. Ed, DPA).  

Please note that for security and safety reasons, parents are not permitted to be on the back 

playground before 3:35 as the playground is considered an outside classroom.  

Once the 3:35 bell rings for dismissal, we ask that parents only then enter the playground.  

Thank you for your understanding so that we can continue to keep your children safe at 

school. 

ATTENTION!! Parent Parking / Drop Off / Pick Up 

Just a friendly reminder that when you are dropping off or picking up your child at dismissal, 

please do not block the bus loading zone or enter the parking lot. We want to ensure the safety 

of all our students as they are being transported to and from Viscount.  

In addition, when dropping off or picking up your child, parents please be aware of children 

opening car doors to the street access. There have been numerous occasions where students 

were almost hit by on coming cars. As a safety reminder, students should enter and exit cars 

from the sidewalk and never from the street. We strongly encourage parents to have these 

safety discussions at home with their children so that we can ensure that all our students remain 

safe.  

No Pictures Please 

To respect the safety and confidentially of all of our students, we 

kindly ask that parents and care givers do not take pictures of 

students while other students are in the vicinity. We have many 

students who do not have consent to have their picture taken.  
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Bus Information 

The HWDSB Transportation service is responsible for the carriers that bring our 

students to and from school. At times, school busses may run late and the delay time 

could take up to 30 minutes. We strongly encourage all families to check the status of 

their child’s bus on a daily basis. This could be done using the following link: 

https://www.hamiltonschoolbus.ca/ 

 Here you will find a posting of all the delays.  

You can also phone transportation directly at (905) 523-2318 or 1-800-691-6402 with 

any questions you may have, as our school office closes at 4:00 PM. 

Relocation of the Existing School Bus Loading Zone 

Parking Enforcement has noted a bottleneck effect with 

school buses and cars within the current loading zone on 

Glenhome Avenue. In order to ensure safety and alleviate 

congestion, a change has been made to relocate the existing 

School Bus Loading Zone from Glenholme Avenue to Lucerne 

Avenue. 

The old location of the school bus loading zone will remain as a No Parking area.  This will give 

an area for parents to pick-up/drop off their children.  

The changes are effective November 21, 2022.   
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On Remembrance Day, we took the 

time to think about all of the people 

who have served and continue to 

serve during times of war, conflict 

and peace. We paid tribute as a 

Viscount school community to these 

veterans in our school auditorium. 

Thank you to all the students who 

participated and a big thank you to 

Mr. Fenton for putting it all together. 

Secure School Information 

Every year, school communities are required to engage in a number of Secure Schools drills to 

ensure all students and staff understand how to participate in the case of an emergency 

situation.  These drills include:  6 fire drills (3 in the fall, 3 in the spring), 1 hold and secure drill, 1 

shelter in place drill, 2 lockdown drills and 1 bomb threat drill. 

The dates of future drills will be posted on the school website at least one day prior to our 

scheduled drill.  If weather conditions do not allow for a safe drill, the drill would be pushed to 

the next available school day. 

Please do not be alarmed if your child tells you that the alarm went off at school. This is all part 

of our Emergency Plan of Action. 

To learn more about HWDSB’s approach to secure schools, please go to: 

https://www.hwdsb.on.ca/secondary/supports/secure-schools/ 

 

https://www.hwdsb.on.ca/secondary/supports/secure-schools/
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Progress Reports were sent home 

on November 18! This is a great 

opportunity for you and your child 

to celebrate their 

accomplishments, and review 

some next steps and to set some 

goals. If you have any questions 

about the progress reports, please 

do not hesitate to contact your 

child’s teacher! 

CCAT Testing 

Each November, Grade 4 students 

across HWDSB complete the 

Canadian Cognitive Abilities Test 

(CCAT 7).  The CCAT 7 is administered 

by LRTs and grade 4 teachers, in the 

classroom. The CCAT 7 was designed 

to provide an accurate and efficient 

measure of the abilities needed to 

acquire the desired outcomes of 

formal education.  The test measures 

verbal, nonverbal, and quantitative 

skills in a multiple-choice format.  Test 

results will be used to assist with 

program planning for individual 

students and as part of the board-

wide gifted screening process.  No 

advance preparation on the part of 

students is necessary.   

Viscount Annual Food Drive 

During the week of December 12th to the 16th we will be holding our annual School Food 

Drive. Each class will be provided with a box to decorate and fill with their donations.   

If you are able to donate, please consider donating the following items:  

Cereal, peanut butter, stuffing mix, boxed potatoes, macaroni and cheese, canned fruit, 

canned tomatoes, canned tuna, dessert mix, applesauce, canned sweet potatoes, 

cranberry sauce, canned beans, box of crackers, rice, oatmeal, pasta, spaghetti sauce, 

soup, canned corn, canned mixed vegetables, canned carrots, and canned green beans. 

Please be sure to check the expiration date of the items, as the  

Food Banks will not accept expired items.  

Thank you for your support!   

Ms. Jong 
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